
BLRWPCA  
PUBLIC HEARING 

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 30, 2025, AT 6:30 P.M. 
MINUTES 

 
The BLRWPCA Board held its public hearing on Wednesday, April 30, 2025, at 6:30 P.M., with Dan 
Champagne presiding, and in attendance were Jessica Webb, Robert Morra, and Richard Hayes, while 
Cheryl Udin, John Kleinhans (Town of Vernon Administrator) via zoom. 
 
Not Present: Jim Rupert. 
 

1. Call to Order. 
 
The public hearing was called to order at 6:40 P.M. 
 

2. FY 25-26 Budget Business  
 
The board has historically, prior to the approval of a budget, there would be a public hearing to 
inform the community on what the board will be doing. After looking at operating expenses and 
revenues, the board is proposing a budget that will have no increase for any EDU’s. This is due to 
cost savings that have been implemented, which have allowed the board to maintain the save 
level of service with no additional cost. The board then asked if there were any questions 
concerning the budget request. Seeing none from members of the board nor from members of the 
public, Richard Barger proposed a motion to approve budget request. 

 
Motion: Richard Hayes made a motion to approve, as presented, the Bolton Lakes Regional Water 
Pollution Control Authority Budget for 2026. 
2nd: Robert Morra    Vote: Unanimous 
 

3. Adjourned. 
Public Hearing ended at 6:44 P.M.  
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  

Joshua Hull  
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